
 

 

Victor Township 

Clinton County, MI 

6843 Alward Road Laingsburg, MI 

Proposed Planning Commission Minutes from August 29, 2022 meeting 

 

The regular meeting of Victor Township Planning Commission was called to order by Chuck 

Nelson at 7:00 pm.  

 

Attendance:  Present:  Tammy Ashley, Chuck Nelson, Dave Ginther, Tom Mitchell, Doug Marek, 

Julie Townsend.  Absent: Dave Sell 

 

Public Comment:  John Liskey expressed interest in learning the results of the survey. 

 

Agenda:  Motion to approve by Ms. Ashley, Seconded by Ms. Townsend. Motion carried. 

 

Approval of Minutes:  Motion to approve by Mr. Marek. Seconded by Ms. Ashley. 

 

Unfinished Business:   

 

• Internet/Broadband – Information was shared on work with the county to increase 

internet/broadband service for our area.  Nikki was appointed to the county boadband 

committee.  Concern for meeting the deadline to use the federal recovery funds by the 

obligation deadline was had.  Motion was made by Mr. Ginther to develop a backup plan 

for projects to recommend to the board in case internet/broadband initiative does not 

utilize federal recovery money by the deadline to obligate the funds.  Seconded by Ms. 

Ashley.  Motion carried.  

 

• Parks and Recreation Plan – The data has been compiled from the survey. Many 

responses were received on township buildings and grounds including playground 

equipment. 

 

• Cemetery Drives and Trees – Ms. Townsend provided updates on the status of proposed 

improvements to the cemetery drives.  A discussion on the need to trim and/or remove 

trees was discussed.  A motion was made by Ms. Ashley and seconded by Mr. Marek to 

recommend to the board to pursue hiring a contractor to trim and/or remove trees in the 

township cemeteries. Motion carried. 

 

• Master Plan – Mr. Ginther provided updates on Goal 2. The need for better internet was 

noted.  Mr. Marek provided updates on Goal 1 and he presented ideas on how to promote 

use of the hall and church.  Mr. Marek will develop a budge estimate for upgrading the hall 

kitchen. 

 

• Use of Township Road Millage.  Discussion was held on developing a multi-year plan to 

recommend to the board future road work.  Ms. Townsend will bring information to the 

next planning commission meeting for further discussion. 

 

Motion made by Ms. Ashley to adjourn at 8:08 pm.  Seconded by Mr. Ginther.  Motion carried. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Julie Townsend 


